


  

If the route along the northern side of the A3 is not possible, GGLW strongly favours a route across the open 

field of the campsite as opposed to the current proposal through its woodland. GGLW’s preference would be 

for the DCO not to be granted until this route has been fully developed and considered.  Should that not be 

possible, GGLW is prepared in principle to grant rights for the gas pipeline to be routed through its field 

outside the DCO red line boundary.  If the Secretary of State is unwilling to delay the DCO due to time 

constraints, GGLW requests that it requires the Applicant to add a Requirement to the DCO such that 

sufficient time is built in to the programme so that this route can be developed and fully considered. 

 

Requests for Comments from the Applicant and Interested Parties on the responses to the Secretary of 

State’s consultations of 4th and 16th November 

 

McAteers – GGLW have no issue about the proposed width of the road from Painshill to the campsite. 

 

 

Summary 

 

GGLW’s principal concern is still safeguarding of the young people who use our campsite for fun, relaxation, 

to learn new skills and for the outdoor benefits to both their physical and mental health and wellbeing which 

it feels would we severely compromised if the PMA goes through the site. The route of the PMA as in Change 

7 is clearly GGLW’s preferred route and GGLW sincerely hope that this is the one that will be selected as it 

alleviates our concerns for the young people. 

 

GGLW’s second concern is the significant loss of trees caused by the currently proposed route of the gas main 

through the centre of its established woodland that GGLW sees as part of the Ancient Woodland albeit not 

designated. These trees provide a significant screen to the campsite and GGLW now understands that it 

would also not be permitted to replant substantive trees within a 12 metre corridor centred on the line of 

the pipe. GGLW would be willing to work with Highways England to pursue an alternative route across its 

campsite which would avoid the loss of many established trees. Although this would cause restrictions to 

camping and activities whilst it is built, in the long term it would have less impact and ensure GGLW’s 

woodland is protected, something that fits the ethos of Girlguiding and which GGLW are always keen to 

promote with its young members. 

 

 

Yours faithfully  

 

Bill Simms BA (Hons) MRICS 

Partner 

  




